 HSIA GENERAL MEETING 
KEY SCHOOL IN PERSON & VIRTUAL

September 12, 2024
BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT:  Claire Corcoran, Mike Wurst, Bill Schrott, Geoff Werner, Maria Triandos, Steve Vanderbosch, Helene Raven, Joanna Parkinson Absent: Tom Anderson, Gene Gross, Ray Sullivan
CONTRACTURAL STAFF:  Jean Somers, Cassie Heckman
GUESTS:  In-Person:  Thomas Eicher, Elizabeth Eicher, Stephanie Heyworth, Sarah Maguire Stoll, Kevin Green, Tom Schwallenberg, Paulette Schwallenberg, Phyllis Saroff, Jen Reilly, Cari Bower, Sandra Anderson, Andrew Mullin, Erik Terry, Sgt Regina Collier Virtual:  Sandra Brown, Emily Lamasa, Bridget Faherty, Millie Cox, Chris Polamalu, Gregg Fitzpatrick, Donna ?, Heather Fitzsimmons – virtual attendance closed at 7:10 pm.
Claire Corcoran called the meeting to order at 7:07 pm.  Claire announced that there will be no recording of this meeting in any form or fashion, to include anyone attending via zoom.

MINUTES:  No quorum present tonight, but since no quorum was present at the previous general meeting, approval is as follows:
1. Bill Schrott moved the Board approve the May General Meeting minutes.  Geoff Werner seconded the motion.  Vote taken – unanimously approved.

2. Joanna Parkinson moved the Board approve the July General Meeting minutes.  Maria Triandos seconded the motion.  Vote taken – unanimously approved.

FIELD:  Joanna Parkinson – nothing to report.
PERMITS:  Bill Schrott – nothing to report

EVENTS:  Helene Raven reported that the Happy Hour will be this Saturday, September 14, from 5-7 pm.  Pot Luck, BYOB, no glass please. We provide burgers and hot dogs.

HOUSE:  Helene Raven reported that she is working on a list of things needed for the community house, to include maintenance.  Helene had some requests to open the house for residents to reserve.  Looking into this.

TREASURER’S REPORT:  Gene Gross not present.  Jean Somers reported that we have $552,874.10 in the Operating Checking account; $400,537.65 in the Operating Money Market account, for a total of $953,411.75 in the Operating Account; $622,527.05 in the Special Tax Fund checking account; for a grand total of $1,575,938.80 as of July 31, 2024.
PIERS & HARBOR:  Steve Vanderbosch reported as follows:

1. Construction of Living Shoreline – RG contractor delay – hope to be on site Monday or Tuesday.  Must stop work Nov 15 because of the Tundra Swans

2. Steve went over current income and expenses:  $180,923 income; $155,659 expenses; $25,264 balance.  Steve reported that P&H annually transfers $20,000 to the General Fund.  This leaves a balance of $5,264 added to Reserves & Contingencies, which is not enough.  The Slips Committee is looking to increase slip fees up to 10%.  Slip fees have not increased in 10 years.  Projects include dredging, marina lighting, kayak dock as part of dredging, repaving Beach Drive boat ramp parking lot.

3. Hurricane Debby did damage -- $32,000 for damage repairs

4. Electrical work – replacing outlets; measuring electrical current

5. Picnic table replacement is due to ship in 2 days

6. Obtaining quotes for removal of non-native invasive species
7. Save Our Tress – replacing English Ivy

BEACH:  Geoff Werner reported as follows:

1. Thank you to Tom and Michelle O’Brien and other volunteers for the recent beach cleanups, to include cleanup after Hurricane Debby.  Special thanks to Robin Clark, outgoing Property Manager, and welcome to Cassie Heckman as our new Property Manager.  Next beach cleanup is September 21.
2. Work is focused on:

· Meeting with reps from equipment manufacturers of both the small and large playgrounds.

· A motion was approved to repair the small playground

· Working on what to do to replace the large playground

· Working on light repairs

· Will be working on resurfacing of playgrounds and sink hole repair.

· Purchasing new picnic tables for the pavilions to include handicap accessible tables

· Beach survey – hard copies are available tonight and the QR code is in the Sea Breeze.

WELCOMING:  Christy Hollywood not present – Jen Reilly reported for Christy that the Welcome Committee continues to make the rounds, sharing neighborhood information with our new residents.  September bags will be delivered the weekend of the 13th.  Our Welcome bags are often the first HSIA contact for new residents.  The Committee is about to place a new order for Welcome bags and would like to update the design.  The Welcome Committee is excited to announce the “Hillsmere Welcome” art contest.  Designs should fit on 8.5 x 11 paper and be suitable for one color printing.  Any Hillsmere resident, young and old, can submit a design.  Entries should include a PDF or photo of the artwork and the name and address of the artist and be sent to welcome@hillsmereshores.org no later than October 30.
ENVRONMENTAL:  Kevin Green requested volunteers to help at 3 pm on Sunday at the Beach Drive boat ramp for weeding and mulching trees from the Capstone Project.

SECURITY:  Cari Bower reported as follows:
1. As of April, Chesapeake Protective Services has been on duty.  Our guard’s name is Melanie.  We will be adding an extra guard on weekends in August and September.

2. We replaced our current parking violation forms with a Trespass Notice form to be filed with local police.

3. Our guards have membership forms for any resident that needs to request a sticker from the HSIA Admin.

4. Chesapeake Protective Services is not having any impact on speeders.  AA County police can perform secondary duty and ticket speeders.  We are looking to add this secondary service for 4 hours a day/4 days a week, for a 10-week period; and then a possible maintenance period after that.

TRAFFIC:  Maria Triandos reported as follows:

1. We’ve had lots of speeding complaints.

2. Maria introduced Erik Terry, the County Traffic Engineer.  Erik explained the process for traffic studies and working with community members as a select committee on traffic in communities.  Erik took questions from the floor.

3. Maria introduced Sgt Collier to speak about the County Speed Camera program.  Sgt Collier spoke about the placement of the speed cameras at County schools.  This program is placing cameras at schools first, before moving them to residential areas.  There are not enough cameras for all the schools in the County, so the cameras are temporarily placed and then moved from school to school.

RECYCLING PROGRAM:  Andrew Mullin presented his recycling program.  Andrew would like to have a pilot program in Hillsmere.
There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 9:20 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Jean Somers
Administrator
